			The same			
,						
	E STATE OF		THE PARTY			
				100		

0	AT
Register	IVO

	LAW CO
	TO STARY OF
	m Flake.
018 onwards)	8

FA1A

(For the candidates admitted from 2017-2018 onwards)

B.A. LL.B. DEGREE (SEMESTER) EXAMINATIONS, NOVEMBER 2023.

(Five-year Regular Course)

First Year - First Semester

ENGLISH - I

Time: $2\frac{1}{2}$ hours

Maximum: 70 marks

PART A — $(2 \times 10 = 20 \text{ marks})$

- 1. Answer TWO of the following in about 500 words each.
 - (a) Elucidate the five important functions of a lawyer as propounded by Arthur T. Vanderbilt.
 - (b) Narrate Pigott's trial before the Parnell Commission.
 - (c) Explain the reasons for Gandhi's plea for the severest penalty.

PART B —
$$(5 \times 3 = 15 \text{ marks})$$

- 2. Annotate FIVE of the following:
 - (a) Prisoner at the bar, do you plead guilty to having murdered your wife?
 - (b) Are you Mr. Phineas C. Gooch, the lawyer?
 - (c) Non-co-operation with evil is as much a duty as is co-operation with good.
 - (d) Why did you hide yourself, if it was not you that committed the murder?
 - (e) No one can be a truly competent lawyer unless he is a cultivated man.
 - (f) A warrant was issued for Pigott's arrest on the charge of perjury.
 - (g) The horizon of the law is as broad as human life itself.

PART C — (20 marks)

3. Write an essay on ONE of the following:

 $(1 \times 10 = 10)$

- (a) Impact of violent cartoons on children.
- (b) Drug addiction.
- (c) Steps to lead a healthy life.

4. Read the following passage and answer the questions below.

 $(5 \times 2 = 10)$

Globalization is the process by which economies, cultures and population around the world become more integrated and interdependent. It is driven by advances in technology, transportation and communication, which have facilitated the flow of people, goods and ideas across national borders.

Globalization has both positive and negative aspects. On the positive side it has led to economic growth, the spread of new ideas and technologies and increased cultural exchanges. In many parts of the world, it has also helped reduce poverty and raise living standards.

But globalization has also had negative consequences. This has led to job losses in some sectors, as companies move production to countries with lower labour costs. It has also contributed to income inequality and environmental degradation, as companies prioritize over sustainability.

Questions:

- (a) What is globalization?
- (b) What is the driving force behind globalization?
- (c) What are the positive aspects of globalization?
- (d) What are the negative aspects of globalization?
- (e) What happens if companies prioritize sustainability?

PART D — (15 marks)

GRAMMAR

5. Give one word substitutes for any FIVE of the following:

 $(5\times1=5)$

- (a) The state of being unmarried.
- (b) One who is self-centred.
- (c) Not able to read or write.
- (d) Place where dogs are kept.
- (e) Being present everywhere.
- (f) Perfect and ideal, but imaginary.
- (g) One who never touches strong drinks.

6. Form words using FIVE of the following prefixes and suffixes: $(5 \times 1 = 5)$

- (a) un;
- (b) al;
- (c) ful;
- (d) dom;
- (e) ly;
- (f) in;
- (g) for.

.

7. Rewrite the following as directed:

 $(5 \times 1 = 5)$

- (a) He is enjoying in rain. (Add question tag)
- (b) The road is closed for traffic. (Give the verb pattern)
- (c) Ravi thanked Ramu profusely. (Change the voice)
- (d) Kavin went to office as soon as the rain stopped. (into compound sentence)
- (e) Shalini is cry. (Correct the error)